
ABOUT US 
 

Pastors                            Telephone No.         E-mail Address 
 
Senior Pastor Marvin Wray 707-688-3297 marvinwray@sbcglobal.net 
Youth Pastor Benji Ferguson 612-481-3843 bferguson@carmsda.org 
Children/Family Life Melissa Howell        253-261-5043 mhowell@carmsda.org 
Discipleship/Outreach Pedro Trinidad  925-951-7041 ptrinidad@carmsda.org 

To schedule a meeting with one of our pastors, please text or email using the information above. 
  

Church Staff 
 
Administrative Assistant Kimberly Jones 487-8684  office@carmsda.org 
Treasurer                             Adam Piersanti 487-8684                     treasurer@carmsda.org 
Assistant Treasurer Isidro Valdes  i.valdessr@carmsda.org   
 

Church Officers 

Head Elder Bobby Peña  916-730-5191 bpena@bp3.com 

Co-Head Deacon Dietmar Grellmann  916-719-2738 dgrellmann@calhospital.org 

Co-Head Deacon Greg Fayard 916-837-1865 gregfayard@yahoo.com  
Co-Head Deaconess Denise Aylsworth  916- 505-6838 bumponthehill@sbcglobal.net 

Co-Head Deaconess Ashley Jarcevic 916-342-2509          ashley.jay1216@gmail.com 

Church Clerk                       Kimberly Jones       916-487-8684 office@carmsda.org 
   

Sacramento Adventist Academy                                    https://sacaa.org 

Principal                               Matthew Jakobsons 916-481-2300   info@sacaa.org 

School Board Vice Chair John Thygeson  johnthygeson@gmail.com                    

   
For facility emergencies, contact Gary Tarvin 279-226-6482 

Physical Plant Assistant: Michele Reedy 916-803-4745 
Pastor on Call, July 18-20 Marvin Wray 916-232-7237 

Presiding Deacons: John Guynn, Pete Conrad 

Community Services Director: Judy Wong 916-342-5145 

    Office Hours: Monday – Thursday 8:30 am – 12:00 pm and 1:00 pm - 4:00 pm 

 Friday 8:30 am – 12:30 pm 

Sanctuary WiFi Network: CarmSDA Family, Password: inthebeginninGGod 

 
 

Pastor On Call - Each weekend we schedule a pastor “On Call.” We desire to be available 

to you in times of significant loss, health crisis, or life emergency. The on-call pastor and 

phone number are listed above.  

 

 
                                                                  

 
        

 

  

 

July 19, 2025 
 

Welcome Bobby Peña 

 

Meditation Jesus, the Very Thought of Thee Sten Bolander, Organ 
 arr. Anna Laura Page  
 

Opening Hymn This is My Father’s World Praise Team 

 

Baptism Victoria Morgan Fowler Benji Ferguson 

 

His Word Ephesians 4:1-3 Wyatt Howell 

 

Offering Call Church Family Budget Melissa Howell 

 

Offertory Simple Gifts Sten Bolander, Organ 
 arr. Kenneth Kosche  
 

Children’s Story  Barry van Iderstein

   

Songs of Rejoicing Michael Row Your Boat Praise Team 

 It is Better Farther On  

  

Before His Throne Heavenly Father Praise Team 

 

Prayer                                            Dan Carr 

 

Message Born Again, and Again, and Again Marvin Wray 

 

Blessing  Marvin Wray 

 

Postlude Fuga “Alla Handel” Sten Bolander, Organ 
 by Alexandre Guilmant  
  

  
Praise Team: Vocal/Guitar-Rich DuBose; Guitar/Piano-Petra Shvaykoskyy 

Vocals-Myla Korolevych, Machelle Vietz; Cello-Solomiia Kanchalaba-Shvaikovska 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Welcome! Your presence with us today brings added joy and blessing 
to the service of worship; we cordially invite you to visit one of our 
Bible Fellowship Groups.  Please note that classes meet at 9:30, 9:45, 
and 10:00 am.  
 
Sabbath School Quarterly Class: 
9:30 am: Vicki Holbert, Mitch Williams, Barbara Nahorney (Library) 
 
Topical Bible Study Groups: 
9:30 am: Reading the Bible Verse by Verse – The Gospel According 
to Matthew Vic and Jana Aagaard (Fellowship Hall - Fireside Room) 
 
9:45 am: Adventures in Ministry – Waiting to explore “The Chosen 
Season 5”; While waiting we are exploring our favorite Christian 
songs. 
John Wilt, Rich DuBose (Fellowship Hall - Patio Side)  
 
10:00 am: Pastor’s Class with Pastor Pedro 
Pedro Trinidad (Little Lambs classroom - North Hall) 
 
10:00 am: Biblical Studies 
Greg Howell (South end classroom - Rose Court) 
 
10:00 am: Young Adult 
Sheri Fayard (Fellowship Hall lobby classroom) 
 
10:00 am Wire Choir – 1st, 3rd and 5th Sabbaths 
John Verzosa (North Hall Annex) 
 
Children and Youth Sabbath School Classes 
10:00 am Grades 9-12 - Youth Chapel  
10:00 am Grades 7-8 - Earliteen Room - South Hall  
10:00 am Grades 4-6 - Junior Room - Rose Court  
10:00 am Grades 3-4 Primary 2 – Primary Room – Rose Court 
10:00 am Grades 1-2 Primary 1 – Pre-Primary Room – South Hall 
10:00 am Ages 4-Grade K - Kindergarten Classroom - South Hall  
10:00 am Ages 0-3 - Tiny Tots Classroom - North Hall  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Sanctuary Flowers-The flowers today are given by Bobby and Julie Peña.  
 
Youth Update  
July 28-31 - Junior High Houseboat Trip 
https://forms.gle/4jDaEWBtt3hM49br7 
 
Our 66 Books of the Bible memory challenge extends all summer long. 
Pick up your Route 66 Passport booklets in the lobby after church, and 
begin our road trip through all the different sections of the Bible. Kids will 
explore maps, mazes, word searches, and other fun strategies for 
memorizing the books in order, and learning about their author and content. 
At summer’s end, we will celebrate with an ice cream feed for all kids who 
can recite the 66 books by memory. This is a journey your family will want 
to join!  
 
Community Services is short on egg cartons (12 count).  If you have any 
laying around, please leave them in the red wagon in the lobby. Thank you. 
 
Church Grounds We want to thank Bob Thornton for his years of service 
beautifying our church campus.  Bob took over from Ginger Nash a few 
years ago and has been dedicated to keeping up our landscaping - 
trimming and maintaining plants, planting flowers in key areas to keep 
highly visible areas bright with color and blooming flowers, weeding and so 
much more.  He has also been instrumental in coordinating improvements, 
such as covering the entire campus in new mulch and river rock, and 
redoing the water feature in the Fellowship Hall patio.  Bob has spent a 
couple days here every week planting, trimming, weeding, watering and 
just keeping a well-trained eye on the campus, and we are forever grateful. 
  
Going forward, Bob will be pulling back significantly and will just be helping 
maintain the flowers in a few key areas, so we are looking for some people 
who would like to volunteer to help with our gardening needs – weeding, 
some light trimming, replanting replacement plants, and more.  If you enjoy 
gardening and working outdoors and have some time to volunteer on a 
regular basis, we need you.  Please contact Bobby Peña at 916-730-5191 
or bpena@bp3.com or John Guynn at 916-517-3648.  Thank you. 
 
Pastor Wray’s Office Hours next week will be Monday from 9am-3pm. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

https://forms.gle/4jDaEWBtt3hM49br7
mailto:bpena@bp3.com


Looking Ahead 
 
SABBATH July 19 
 11:00 am Sermon: Pastor Marvin Wray 
 
WEDNESDAY July 23    
 9:00 am Community Food Distribution (Fellowship Hall) 
 6:30 pm Seminar: Pursuit of Happiness (Fellowship Hall) 
  
SABBATH July 26 
 11:00 am Sermon: Bobby Peña 
    

Sunset Tonight: 8:28 pm       Sunset Next Friday: 8:23 pm 
 
All church programs are live-streamed and recorded. Each can be viewed live, or 

at any time, on our website or on YouTube at carmsda.org 
 

Church Family Budget  

 

Mid-Year Giving Update – Through June 2025 
 

As we reach the halfway point of the year, we want to thank you for your 
continued generosity and support. So much ministry happens every week 
at Carmichael—from worship and Sabbath School to youth programs, 
community outreach, and more—and it’s all possible because of your 
faithful giving. 
 

Here’s where we stand: 

● Tithe through June totaled $826,320, slightly below last year at 
this point. 

● Church Family Contributions (which directly fund our local church 
budget) totaled $284,321 so far this year, compared to our goal of 
$382,428. 

● This leaves us about $98,000 behind where we hoped to be. 
 

We’re grateful for all the ways you give—of your time, talents, and 
resources. And we’re asking everyone to consider how they might help us 
close the gap in the second half of the year. Even small steps make a big 
difference. 
 

Let’s keep moving forward together, with faith and generosity. 
Thank you for being part of the Carmichael Church family. 
 

  

                                                            Online Giving QR Code 
 

 

http://carmsda.org/

